
COMMISSIONERS' COURT MEETING
April27,'2020

BE IT REMEMBERED That the Commissioners' Court of Comanche County, Texas met in a Regular

Meeting on the 27th day of April, 2020 with the following members present: Judge Stephanie L. Davis, Presiding in
open court. The following Commissioners are present virtually thru Zoom; Gary "Corky" Underwood, Qommissioner
Precinct #1 and Jimmy Dale Johnson, Commissioner Precinct #4. Russell Gillette, Commissioner Precinct #2 and

Sherman Sides, Commissioner Precinct #3 were present in open court. Others present virtually include Craig
Willingham, County Attomey, Johnny Conine, Justice of the Peace and Tricia Grimshaw, Emergency Management

Coordinator.
Judge Stephanie L. Davis opened the meeting at 9: 13 a.m.

Commissioner Sides gave the invocation.
Commissioner Underwood made the motion to approve the Minutes of the April 13,2020 Commissioners'

Court Meeting as presented. Commissioner Sides seconds the motion. All approved. Motion carried.

No public comments.
The application for use of the Courthouse Square for the Sisters-On-The-Fly event was considered. The event

was originally scheduled for April 17 and 18, 2020. However, the event has been postponed until October 9'10,2020
due to COVID-l9. Members of The Sisters request to park their travel trailers around the Courthouse Square and

make their trailers available for touring. Additionally food vendors and vendors selling merchandise will be available.

Commissioners Gillette and Sides made tlle motion and second to approve the application for The-Sisters-On-

The-Fly Event to be held October 9-10,2020 All approved. Motion carried.
Jo Ann Hohertz, Chief Appraiser, Comanche Central Appraisal District, addressed the Court with information

conceming time lines for due dates for property appraisals based on its market value as of January 1 each year.

Notices of appraised values are sent to property owners in April or early May and property owners have a 30 day

window to talk to the Central Appraisal District informally concerning their appraised value and request a formal
protest before the Appraisal Review Board if needed. Hohertz expressed her concem related to the current economic

status of the county related to the Covid-19 pandemic and property re-appraisals. The Legislature passed a "Disaster
Exemption" law in the last session that would allow for exemptions of between 15% and 100%, but the Texas

Attomey General has issued an opinion that the exemption is only for disasters that cause physical damage to property

not like what is happening with the pandemic. Currently there is nothing in the property tax law that will allow the

Covid-I9 pandemic to factor into this year's property appraisal valuation or change deadlines. The real estate market

was still appreciating as of January 1, 2020 and this means that property values may be higher this year compared to
last year, possibly increased by 5o/o to 107o. According to the most recent study by the Comptroller's office
Comanche County appraised values are lower than what is reflected in the market.

. Jo Ann Hohertz suggested Comanche County follow the action by other counties by approving a resolution to
the Governor encouraging the Legislature to enact a freeze on property valuations at the rate set in January 1, 2019

and not in any way implement increased property tax appraisal valuations as determined on January l, 2020. All New
property values would have to remain at the January l, 2020 valuation. It was also suggested we contact our state

representatives and leaders in Austin and encourage them to grant some type of property tax relief to counties. Any
relief will have to come from Austin. All citizens are encouraged to do the same.

Judge Davis will call a special meeting of Commissioner's Court for Friday, May 1, 2020 to consider a

resolution to the Governor for relief for the Appraisal District and the property owners of Comanche County by

requesting property values be frozen at the valuations set at January l, 201 9.

Mark McDonald, Comanche County Constable submitted a request to purchase vehicles for the Constable's

office. Currently the office has two vehicles, a 2010 Ford 150 Pickup and a 2013 Ford F150 Pickup. The 2010 is a
must for replacing this fiscal year. The 2013 will need replacing within the next budget year. Bayer Motor Company
provides quotes for two pickups, a 2020 GMC Double Cab Pickup for $21,136.18 and a 2020 GMC 1500 Crew Cab

Pickup for $18,341.45. The price is with the govemment discount pricing and with trade in. The quote would provide

two pickups for the price ofone. The funds are budgeted in the Constable's budget.

Judge Davis made the motion to approve the purchase of the 2020 GMC Double Cab Pickup VIN
#1QTR8AEH6LZ236592 for $21,136.18 anda2020 GMC 1500 Crew Cab Pickup, VIN# 3GTP8AEH4LG311636 for
$ 18,341.4 with frnancing thru Spirit of Texas Bank. Commissioner Sides made the second to the motion. Judge Davis,
Commissioners Sides, Underwood and Gillette voted for the motion. Commissioner Johnson voted against the
motion. Motion passed.

Commissioners Sides and Gillette made the motion and second to acknowledge that Gary Matthew Steele and

Yancy Tandy Perkins have been officially designated as Eagle Scouts following their Board of Review. All approved.

Motion carried. Congratulations to these two young men.

Yancy Tandy Perkins and Gary Matthew Steele have both had years of involvements in Cub Scouts and Boy

Scout Clubs in which they gained many merit badges. Matthew, a senior at Comanche High School, cleaned, gated

and fenced Martin Creek/Branch as his Eagle Scout Project. Yancy, ajunior at Comanche High School, completed a

Disc Golf Course at the Comanche City Park as his Eagle Scout Project.
Sheriff Chris Pounds presented a contract with the United States of America, United States Army Corp of

Engineers, for increased law enforcement sewices at Lake Proctor. The service begins May 15,2020 and ends

September 12,2020. The contract calls for 464 hours of patrol hours at a cost of $40.30 per hour. Included in that cost

is labor $25.82, vehicle cost of $10.81, other cost of 3.67 per hour. Cost will be reimbursed under the terms of the

contract and will be at no cost to the county.
Patsy Phifer re-stated administrative leave may be granted by an elected official for employees in their office

at their regular pay rate, as long as funds are in their budget, without Commissioner Court approval and it relates to
the COVID 19 pandemic. A blanket county administrative leave has been granted by Commissioner Court for



COVID-l9. Approval will need to be approved for each pay period. Proper documentation must be entered on time
sh0ets.

Commissioners Gillette and Sides made the motion and second to continue ire discretionary administrative
leave payment lor the current pay period. All approved. Motion carried.

The county budget as it relates to COVID-I9 was discussed. The timeline for the budget as it relates to Senate

Bill 2 remain in place. The county does qualify for a disaster exception that allows the county tax mte to exceed the

3.5o/o rate as set by Senate Bill 2. Sales tax receipts will be down due to business closures which will also affect the
County Budget.

The Comanche County Courthouse offices remain closed except for appointment only. Transactions are

encouraged on line or by mail. Transactions with the Comanche Tax Assessor Collector's Office my be deposited in a
drop box at the door to the Tax Office. These restrictions could change upon orders from the Govemor after the April
30.2020 date.

The County Transportation Infrastructure Fund Grant (CTIF) Grant Program was discussed. This grant is for
roads that have been damaged by oil and gas production traffic. No action was taken on this item.

Work on the Master Plan for the Courthouse and Old Cora has been delayed by the current COVID-I9
restrictions.

Comanche County Medical Center is utilizing the County Annex at 215 N. Houston Street for training related
to COVID-19.

Emergency Management has been relocated to the Emergency Operation Center on Oak Street in Comanche.
All entities in the county are in regular meetings to receive updates on COVID-19.
Five of the seven Comanche County Volunteer Fire Department Chiefs have recommended the Bum Ban be

enacted. With the prospect ofrain in the next several days no action was tgken to enact a bum ban.

Sheriff Pounds reported activity at the Jail and Sheriffs Office is continuing as usual. Precautions are being
taken to prevent the spread of COVID-I9.

Officers Reports will be considered at a later date.
Commissioners Sides and Underwood made the motion and second to enter an Order approving the

Treasurer's Quarterly Report for the period beginning January 1, 2020 afi ending March 31,2020 with the total
amount of cash and investments in the custody of the County Treasurer as of the period covered by this report was
$10,442,226.43. Current Revenues in the amount of $8,419,998.93 and Current Expenditures in the amount of
$3,520,692.17 All approved. Motion carried.

Commissioners Gillette and Sides made the motion and second to approve the Amendments to the Budget. All
approved. Motion carried.

i"sgioner Sides made the motion to audit accounts due and owing and approve payment thereof in the
Judge Davis seconds the motion. All approved. Motion carried.
further business to come before the Court, Court was adjoumed this the 27th day of April,

by Commissioner Sides and the second by Judge Davis. All approved. Motion carried.

!g:'r$nutes approved by the Comanche County Commissioners' Court on the l lth day of May,

:.'€ t n /)
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